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MEMORANDUM FOR: The Honorable Joseph Clancy
Director
United States Secret Service

FROM: John Roth dd""‘/\szk"’

Inspector Géneral

SUBJECT: Management Advisory — Alarm System Maintenance at
Residences Protected by the U.S. Secret Service

In October 2014, we visited former President George H.W. Bush’s Houston
residence in response to a complaint alleging alarms were inoperable. During
our visit, we identified issues with the alarm system at the residence.
Specifically, we determined the alarm at the residence had been
inoperable for at least 13 months. During this time, the Secret Service
protective detail created a roving post to secure the residence and no security
breach occurred. However, we found problems with identifying, reporting, and
tracking alarm system malfunctions, and with repairing and replacing alarm
systems. Because these issues may be affecting other residences, we are
bringing them to your attention.

We make two recommendations aimed at identifying existing inoperable
security equipment at protectees’ personal residences and improving processes
for resolving security equipment problems at protectees’ personal

residences. Your office concurred with both recommendations. Based on
information provided in your response to the draft advisory, we consider both
recommendations resolved and open. Once your office has fully implemented
these recommendations, please submit a formal closeout letter to us within 30
days so that we may close the recommendations. Evidence of completion of
agreed-upon corrective actions should accompany the closeout letter. Please
email a signed PDF copy of all responses and closeout requests to
OlGInspectionsFollowup@oig.dhs.gov.

Consistent with our responsibility under the Inspector General Act, we will
provide copies of our report to appropriate congressional committees with
oversight and appropriation responsibility over the Department of Homeland
Security. We will post a redacted version of the report on our website.

You may call me with any questions, or your staff may contact Anne Richards,
Assistant Inspector General for Inspections, at (202) 254-4100.





















ADDITIONAL INFORMATION AND COPIES
To view this and any of our other reports, please visit our website at: www.oig.dhs.gov.

For further information or questions, please contact Office of Inspector General Public Affairs
at: DHS-OIG.OfficePublicAffairs@oig.dhs.gov. Follow us on Twitter at: @dhsoig.

OIG HOTLINE

To report fraud, waste, or abuse, visit our website at www.oig.dhs.gov and click on the red
"Hotline" tab. If you cannot access our website, call our hotline at (800) 323-8603, fax our
hotline at (202) 254-4297, or write to us at:

Department of Homeland Security

Office of Inspector General, Mail Stop 0305
Attention: Hotline

245 Murray Drive, SW

Washington, DC 20528-0305



http:www.oig.dhs.gov
mailto:DHS-OIG.OfficePublicAffairs@oig.dhs.gov
http:www.oig.dhs.gov

